March 13, 1933. Mrs. Clara Waller, 66 Bruce Avenue, Montreal. P. Q. Dear Madam, Let me acknowledge your letter of March 8th, in which you ask if I can make a suggestion which would enable you to secure a position as a social service worker. I have reviewed your file in the office of the Graduates' Employment Bureau. I am afraid there is nothing I can suggest at the moment. Apparently they have made a good many enquiries but at present there are no openings. I shall speak to Dr. Pedley about you the next time I see him, but I am afraid that at this time, unless someone resigns or retires, there will be no vacancies. Yours faithfully,